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EDITORIAL

In this issue we include two reports covering the recent International at Paris
and the National Congress of the British Philatelic Federation hosted by the
Southampton & District Philatelic Society. At both of these events this Society
was represented and we trust that members will find these reports both interesting
and stimulating. I am sure the Hon. Secretary will be pleased to loan his copy

of the Congress Handbook for anyone who would like to read some of the papers

more fully.

Colin Spong
Editor

SOCIETY MEETING on SATURDAY JUNE 26 at HIGHCLIFFE

The Chairman, Mrs Kay Goodman welcomed 20 members and several visitors to her home,
apologies were received from 6 members, and the minutes of the previous meeting of

March 27, were confirmed and signed.

Membership Approval was given to the following applications received since the _
last meeting: Mr C.H.Stirton (London), Mr J.J.Janecka (USA) and Mr C.Chesloe (USA).

Mr Stirton was welcomed to his first meeting.

Monografie's It was reported that Monografie No 2 on "Bibliography of Philatelic
Literature" should be available by the end of August. It was agreed to print 200
copies and the price to members would be £2.50 post free, and outside the Society
£3.50 plus postage. Mr George Connolly was thanked for producing this most useful
addition to society publications.

Mr Roy Dehn stated that he was about half way through his preparation on the "1919
Overprints" and hoped that it might be possible to publish this in six months time.
Mr Ernst Gorge said that he would consider publishing a Monografie on the 'Masaryk

Issue' with Mr Dehn, but that this would probably be a long term project.

Library Mrs Yvonne Gren mentioned the Society only possessed Czech Monografie 2

and 3 in the Library, it was agreed that Numbers 1, 13 and 14 should be purchased.

Publicity Mr Alec Page said that he hoped to include a history of the Society in
a future issue of "STAMPS & POSTAL HISTORY NEWS"., Mr Colin Smith had nothing to

report except that the philatelic press had been informed of our meetings.

Packets Mr Colin Smith stated as previously reported the Exchange Packet would re-
commence in the Autumn. The Commission would remain at 10% as before, and only

Czech material would be distributed.






























